
 United Nations  A/C.5/63/SR.27

  
 

General Assembly 
Sixty-third session 
 
Official Records 

 
Distr.: General 
27 January 2009 
 
Original: English 

 

 

This record is subject to correction. Corrections should be sent under the signature of a member 
of the delegation concerned within one week of the date of publication to the Chief of the 
Official Records Editing Section, room DC2-750, 2 United Nations Plaza, and incorporated in a 
copy of the record. 

Corrections will be issued after the end of the session, in a separate corrigendum for each 
Committee. 

08-66504 (E) 
*0866504* 

Fifth Committee 
 

Summary record of the 27th meeting 
Held at Headquarters, New York, on Monday, 22 December 2008, at 3 p.m. 
 

Chairman: Mr. Bródi . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  (Hungary) 
  Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative  

and Budgetary Questions: Ms. McLurg 
 
 
 

Contents 
 

Agenda item 118: Programme budget for the biennium 2008-2009 (continued) 

 



A/C.5/63/SR.27  
 

08-66504 2 
 

The meeting was called to order at 3.15 p.m. 
 
 

Agenda item 118: Programme budget for the 
biennium 2008-2009 (continued) (A/C.5/63/L.9) 
 

Draft resolution A/C.5/63/L.9: Development-
related activities  
 
 

1. Mr. Ruiz Massieu (Mexico) said that, despite the 
efforts of all delegations and the significant progress 
made in the informal consultations which he had 
facilitated, no consensus had so far been reached on a 
draft resolution on development-related activities. 
Discussion of the matter would continue. 

2. Mr. Hunte (Antigua and Barbuda), speaking on 
behalf of the Group of 77 and China, said that his 
Group, taking into account the comments of the 
facilitator of the informal consultations on the issue, 
wished to introduce draft resolution A/C.5/63/L.9 on 
development-related activities, with the intention that 
the Committee should take action on it in accordance 
with its established rules and procedures. 

3. Mr. Brunel (France), speaking on behalf of the 
European Union, said that the European Union deeply 
regretted the decision of some delegations to circulate 
a draft resolution so prematurely. Such a short-term 
tactic risked undermining the long-term goal of 
reaching consensus, which should continue to be 
pursued in order to preserve the tradition and practice 
of the Committee. In that spirit, the European Union 
stood ready to resume the informal consultations on the 
matter without delay. 

4. Mr. Plunkett (Canada), speaking also on behalf 
of Australia and New Zealand, said that the 
introduction of the draft resolution in question was an 
unfortunate departure from the established procedures 
of the Committee. Efforts to achieve consensus should 
continue. 

5. The Chairman said that action on the draft 
resolution in question would be taken at a future 
meeting of the Committee. 

The meeting rose at 3.25 p.m. 


